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Wednesday 14 May 2019 
 
 
Families of Students in Years 11 and 13 
 
 
THAMES WATER WORKS 
 
 
 
Dear families 
  
I received an email today, via Lambeth Local Authority, from the Labour Councillor, 
Knights Hill, to inform us that there is going to be a huge amount of traffic congestion 
in West Norwood. This will be from the 27​th​ May 2019, when Thames Water starts a 
13-month project to dig up the road through the town centre to lay a new water main. 
  
They have informed us of this as they are aware that students in schools and 
colleges in the local area and further afield are sitting public exams and may well find 
themselves caught up in traffic congestion. 
  
Although Thames Water has written to residents, businesses and schools in the 
Norwood area, I  wanted to reiterate this information so that you and your daughter 
are aware and that she leaves plenty of time to get to school to ensure that she is not 
late for her exams.  
  
If unfortunately, your daughter happens to be caught up in any of this congestion and 
it looks likely that she may be late, please contact the school to let us know. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  

 
Beverley Stanislaus 
Headteacher 
 

 
 

 
 


